MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC HEARING
OF THE GREENWOOD TOWN COUNCIL
GREENWOOD, FLORIDA
April 24,2017

The Town Council of the Town of Greenwood, Florida met for a public hearing in the
Greenwood Town Hall at 4:00 p.m. on Monday, April 24, 2017. The place, time, and
date here-to-fore established for the holding of such meetings.

Mayor Phyllis Bowman called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

The following were present:

Mayor, Phyllis Bowman Council Member, Mamie Vann
Alicia Corder, Town Clerk Council Member, Thomas Andreasen
Council Member, Bryan Johnson George Little, Attorney

Others Present: Mary Gavin, Bobby Lee and Brook Bowman

Mary Gavin, USDA Area Director, discussed the proposed Water System Improvements
project to include the environmental impacts, the proposed service area, and alternatives
"to the proposed project.

Mary Gavin presented the application status and the proposed conditions for the proposed
loan and grant. Subject to funding approval, a motion to adopt the Rural Utilities Service
(RUS) loan resolution accepting the proposed RUS loan in the amount of $191,325 and
proposed RUS grant in the amount of $570,000 was made by Mamie Vann. Second by
Thomas Andreasen. Vote called. Vann — Yes. Andreasen — Yes. Johnson — Yes.
Passed

A motion to designate Mayor Phyllis Bowman as authorized representative for the Town
to execute loan obligation documents needed to proceed with the RUS loan was made by
Mamie Vann. Second by Bryan Johnson. Vote called. Vann — Yes. Andreasen — Yes.
Johnson — Yes. Passed

Bobby Lee, CDG Engineering discussed the need for the new well and the proposed
location. Mrs. Brook Bowman asked about the status of the existing wells and the impact
the new well would have on the water system. Mr. Lee discussed the history of Well #2
and the E.coli contamination in 2012. The new well would be drilled deeper and the
potential for contamination would be reduced.

A motion to adjourn was made by Bryan Johnson. Second by Mamie Vann. Vote called.
Vann — Yes. Andreasen — Yes. Johnson — Yes. Passed. Meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Cdiiicid Coddin



